WASILLA CITY COUNCIL INFORMATION MEMORANDUM IM No. 01-50

SUBJECT: CHANGE 16.24.020 DENSITY REQUIREMENTS TO COINCIDE WITH
DISTRICT USE CHART 16.20.020.

REQUESTED BY: Planning Office

PREPARED BY: Planning Staff DATE: June 11, 2001
FOR AGENDA OF: June 25, 2001
SUMMARY:

The existing district density chart (DDC) has several ambiguities. Ordinance Serial No.
01-50 will clear up these ambiguities.

e Industrial and Public Districts do not allow residential dwelling units and should not
be illustrated on the DDC.

e Residential and Multi-Family Districts should be indicated as no limit instead of
none. Dwelling units are allowed according to the district use chart.

e Rural Residential District should reflect that one dwelling unit should be allowed per
20,000 square feet of lot. The question has been raised as to what is the minimum
lot size for a single living unit. Some of the existing Rural Residential District lots
have either sewer or water available. Duplexes should be allowed on lots where city
water service is available. City water service provides the needed water source for
fire protection and also encourages sensible economic growth to expand the
infrastructure where the densities are higher. Several duplexes have been
constructed on lots that are one half-acre or less with city water. This modification
would bring many duplexes into compliance with the land development code. These
recommendations are in conformance with the Matanuska-Susitha Platting
Requirements and State of Alaska, Department of Environmental Conservation.

FISCAL IMPACT: (No _ Yes, amount requested: $ Fund:
RECOMMENDED ACTION:

Approve Ordinance No. 01-40
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